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Weekly Press Blotter July 27, 2020 

 

7-21-20 1820 hrs. 

A resident of the 100 block S. Rolling Rd. reported a vehicle parked on the street overnight was struck 

with eggs. 

7-22-20 0623 hrs. 

Officers responded to the Suds and Soda 1000 block E. Woodland Av. for a report of an open door. They 

found the door had been kicked in and the business had been entered sometime overnight. A quantity 

of scratch off lottery tickets were found missing from inside. Det. Devaney is investigating. 

7-22-20 1225 hrs. 

While on patrol, Officer Bergman observed a vehicle leaving a business on the 600 block Baltimore Pk. 

The registration was checked, and the vehicle found to have been reported stolen out of Philadelphia. 

The vehicle was stopped, and the driver and passenger identified. The vehicle was towed, and the 

subjects released. Investigation is continuing with Philadelphia PD. 

7-23-20 1218 hrs. 

Officers investigated a crash on the 400 block N. State Rd. The driver of one of the vehicles, a 66 yr. old 

male from Philadelphia, was found to be intoxicated. He was taken into custody and submitted as a 

blood test. He was released to family. 

7-24-20 1315 hrs. 

Lisa Sylvester, 58 yrs. old from Chester, was arrested after being observed by Target security at the mall 

stealing a quantity of baby formula. She was also implicated in recent, prior thefts from Target. She was 

transported to Central Booking for arraignment. 

7-25-20 2207 hrs. 

A resident of the 400 block Harwicke Rd. reported a lawn mower had been stolen from the shed in the 

rear of the property sometime during the day. 

 

 



7-26-20 2259 hrs. 

Officers responded to the area of Springfield Rd. for a report of a vehicle driving recklessly. They were 

able to stop the vehicle near Hillcrest Rd. The driver, 32 yr. female from Upper Darby, was found to be 

intoxicated on drugs. She was taken into custody and submitted to a blood test. She was later released. 

7-27-20 0238 hrs. 

Officers were called to the Wawa 100 block Saxer Av. for a report of a disorderly female inside. They 

found that a female and male had been inside the store attempting to purchase cigarettes without 

proper identification. Both left, but the female returned and began to argue with a sale’s person. The 

female then pushed over a lottery ticket display, threw the gift card display to the floor, knocked over 

the banana display, threw a cash register to the floor and punched the clerk on her way out. Officers 

located the male and female walking in the area of the Days Inn on Baltimore Pk. and stopped them. The 

female, Amirrah Stevens 21 yrs. old from Philadelphia, was taken into custody and charged with Assault, 

Criminal Mischief and related offenses. She was taken to Central Booking for arraignment.  

 

 

Over the week, a number of unlocked vehicles were entered overnight as they were parked in driveways 

or on the street. Items taken include coins, wallets, cash and credit cards. This occurred in the Maris 

Estates and Rolling Green areas of town. The investigation is ongoing, and we hope to have an arrest 

very soon. We would like to remind people to lock their vehicles and to call police when they observe 

someone suspicious on their property. We ask them to not confront people before calling police as that 

gives the suspect an opportunity to flee. 

 

 

 

 


